
Tuesday, March 24th 2009 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, March 24, 2009 

 

 

 

Selectmen: Joel Bourassa, Jim Fadden, Gil Rand 

Staff: Sandy Dovholuk, Judy Welch 

Guests: Bob Stahler, Doug Moorhead, Mike Donahue 

 

Joel called meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

 

Public Participation/Bob Stahler/Cascade Park: 
The Board will to meet with Bob Stahler at Cascade Park on Wednesday April 1st at 8:00 am to 

finalize the location of signs, fencing, trees, gazebo, and berms. The decision was made to have 

a post and beam gazebo with a standing seam roof (black) and to use sod grass instead of hydro 

seeding.  

 

Public Participation/Mike Donahue/Potato Hill Road: 
Mike requested permission from the Board to extend Potato Hill Road (Class 6) approximately 

240 feet for improvements and to allow neighbors access to their land. All costs will be 

incurred by Mike Donahue. Gil motioned to except plan as presented. Joel seconded the motion 

and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Minutes of the February 24, 2009 Board Meetings: 
Gil motioned to accept the minutes of February 24, 2009 meeting. Joel seconded the motion 

and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Veteran’s Exemption Application /Latham/King:  
The board reviewed and approved the Veteran’s Exemption for Artemas Latham and Ronald 

King. 

 

Abatement/Tax Collector/Giles: 
The Board reviewed and signed the abatement request for the Tax Collector. 

 

Other Business: 
Signed checks. 

 

The Board received a letter from Roy Sabourn resigning from the Woodstock Fire Department.  

 

Committee assignments will remain the same as last year. They are as followed:  

Joel – Recreation & Community Center 
 

Jim – Solid Waste & Budget Committee 
 



Gil – Planning Board & North Country Council 
 

 

May 14th is Community Pride Day. This will be a Main Street “clean up” day to get our town 

ready for the Old New England Day on June 27th. 

 

Gil motioned to adjourn at 7:55 p.m. Joel seconded and the vote was affirmative. 

 


